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BayWinds

Volume 31, Issue 1                  Selby Community Association, Inc.                               August 1999

P.O. Box 599

Mayo, MD 21106

www.selbyonthebay.org

SCA Elections:  August 29, 1999  •  3:00 p.m. •  Selby Beach

Next Regular SCA Meeting:  September 7, 1999 • 7:30 p.m. •  Selby Beach

Next Selby Athletic Assoc.  Meeting:  September 6, 1999 • 7:30 p.m. •  915 Holly Ave.

Greetings,

This is the official newsletter of the Selby Community Association (SCA). In order to improve communication between the SCA and the community, this newsletter is being revived and a website has been developed for our community. 

At this time, the newsletter will consist mainly of the Minutes of the SCA meetings and will be distributed monthly.


Our newly developed website contains a wealth of information about our community, including current facts and history about the SCA, Selby-on-the-Bay and Mayo and a comprehensive background of our current struggle to maintain control of our community property. SCA Minutes are also posted. You can learn about the Selby Athletic Assoc. and view Community Want ads and the local Bulletin Board. This is only some of what you will find.


You can also join the on-line community mailing list, which is the most timely way to keep up with important community issues, by contacting webmaster@selbyonthebay.org or call Martin O’Callaghan at 410-798-0931.

                                                                                                                 Susan Lanier, Editor

                                                                                                                 BayWinds 

                                                                                                                 410-798-5050    Hyla876@aol.com
 Important Contacts:

· Beach Parking Stickers and Boat Ramp Key: Dennis Gheen  (410)798-6892 or cptree@aol.com

· SCA Membership: Evelyn Gingell  (410)798-1719

· Selby Security Line: Dennis Gheen  (410)798-6892 or cptree@aol.com

· Selby Athletic Assoc:  Vicki Blankenship  (410)798-0613 or lilvic31@aol.com
Beach and Clubhouse:

All Selby residents and property owners are allowed to use the beach. You must display a Selby parking sticker on your car to park at the beach. At this time, we do not have access to the clubhouse and because of this concern we have retained an attorney.

 For more information about our legal situation, contact Martin O’Callaghan at 410-798-0931 or m.callaghan@selbyonthebay.org or Bill Harding at 410-798-0136 or  wharding@erols.com.

Minutes of July 6, 1999, Meeting of the Selby Community Association

Meeting was called to order at 7:40 PM at the Clubhouse front porch.
19 members attending, including 9 board members.

Minutes from previous meeting were read and approved without changes.

Financial Report: June report read and accepted. 

Treasurer's Report: Total funds: $6540.59   

Membership Report: 4 more members to total 154 current, 2 of 4 voted in were new.

Sunshine Report: No cards or letters sent out.

Special Tax: We rec'd a few more signed petitions.

Zoning: Mike D'Angelo spoke about a variance we were fighting on 9th Ave & Selby Hts. Blvd. The county granted the variance because existing lots were above average for community.

Clubhouse: Jim Harrington is renting our clubhouse and using our chairs and tables for his profits. Court case is coming up - no new news. We need to know if people outside of the community are renting the building.

Beach & Parks: Marcie inquired about improvements to playground. Making it safer for the smaller children. She will look into plan and suggest some improvements. Pylons and platforms need work, Martin will contact local marine construction people for prices, Bill got prices from Jeff - but he is very busy, we need to get this done. Don Patti and friends have been working on swim platforms - will work again on Sat 7/10. 

Penny is looking into finding someone to line the basketball court and the other pavement - may be used of for other kids games.

Ways & Means: No report

Social: Planning a potluck picnic for Annual meeting on Sunday 8/29/99. More details at August monthly meeting. Crab feast date is being changed - Harrington said he has people using the building that day. Saturday 7/17 is Beach Day? (Cleanup or just party?) 

Roads & Sanitation: Don suggested that we get the idle teenagers to perform some of the beach maintenance to give them something to do to stay out of trouble.

Police & Fire: $210 more has been collected for keys. $600 total for ramp keys. We are closer to having a resident police officer to patrol the neighborhood. Officer Mike Nicely lives here and hopefully will take over for AJ Gardner. Dennis has given out 519 parking stickers. Dennis said he has witnesses to arsonists at beach and will be taking info to AA County Fire Marshall for arson investigation.

New Business: MPEA - Mayo Peninsula Environmental Association is being formed from old Selby Beach & Parks Association. First project will be a Triton Beach Cleanup and building oyster floats. They are working in conjunction with Chesapeake Bay Foundation.

Many residents have been complaining about the kids in neighborhood running rampant. They are riding motorbikes and ATV's on the public streets and someone is going to be hurt. They have busted out lights at beach and burned down port-o-potty which we replaced for $609

Bill explained that Mr. Wetheril would be pursuing a date shortly for our Injunction hearing. We are meeting him on Wed 7/14 at 10:30 AM.

We are buying a hose for resident near entrance sign in exchange for watering shrubs and flowers there during summer months. Martin will get hose from ATW hardware where we have some cash still in acct.

We decided to purchase a lighthouse decoration for the entrance sign as well. Craig Luckett is working with BG&E to get power for lights on sign as well.

Susan Lanier is volunteering to start the newsletter up again. She is looking for help distributing and hopes to start it up again soon.

Old Business:

Mr. Lavin has given a sailboat and temporary use of a mooring off of our beach area.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 PM

Signed,

Martin O’Callaghan

Acting Recording Secretary
Board of  Directors and

Elected Committee Chairmen

10/1/98 – 9/30/99

· President:  Martin O’Callaghan

· Vice Pres:  Dennis Nuthall

· Recording Secretary:  Linda  Mays

· Financial Secretary:  Evelyn Gingell

· Treasurer:  Colleen Brown

· Special Tax Officer:  Bill Harding

· Zoning Officer:  Mike D’Angelo

· Clubhouse Chair:  Marty Galvin

· Beach & Parks Chair:  Ed Robey

· Ways & Means Chair:  Craig Luckett

· Social Chair:  Pricilla  Luckett

· Roads & Sanitation Chair:  Richard Brown

· Police & Fire Protection:  Dennis Gheen

· Trustees:  Bobby Wilde & John Penland

   Anne Arundel County Police Report

                  Selby on the Bay

                        July 1999

7/08/99  Theft         800 block of  Selby Heights Dr.

7/12/99  Burglery   3700 block of  Third Ave.

7/26/99  Prowlers   800 block of  Holly Ave.

Please drive carefully.

On August 5, 1999, Selby resident Dick Haugh was critically injured in an automobile accident at the intersection of 8th Ave. and Hillside Ave.  Please keep all those who were involved in your prayers.

Newsletter Distributors: 

The Editor would like to thank the following residents for volunteering to deliver this newsletter.

Danielle and Terry Bailer

Greg Biggs

Eric Carlson

Marci Dawson

The Gheen’s

Sue Hart

Bill Hutton

Bruce Lanier

The Pott’s

Ed Robey

Cecilia Weller

Newsletter Printing: 

The Editor would also like to thank Selby resident John Simmons for  volunteering to print this newsletter for us.
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